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Part 1 

1.1 

.1 

General 

WORK COVERED BY CONTRACT DOCUMENTS 

Refer to City of Winnipeg Bid Opportunity No. 789-2017, Clause D2 Scope of Work. 

1.2 EXISTING SERVICES

.1 Notify Contract Administrator and utility companies of intended interruption of services 
and obtain required permission. 

.2 Where Work involves breaking into or connecting to existing services, give Contract 
Administrator 48 hours’ notice for necessary interruption of mechanical or electrical 
service throughout course of Work. Minimize duration of interruptions. Carry out Work at 
times as directed by governing authorities with minimum disturbance to pedestrian, 
vehicular traffic, and tenant operations. 

.3 Establish location and extent of service lines in area of Work before starting Work. Notify 
Contract Administrator of findings. 

.4 Submit schedule to and obtain approval from Contract Administrator for any shut-down or 
closure of active service or facility including power and communications services. Adhere 
to approved schedule and provide notice to affected parties. 

.5 Provide temporary services when directed by Contract Administrator to maintain critical 
building and tenant systems. 

.6 Where unknown services are encountered, immediately advise Contract Administrator 
and confirm findings in writing. 

.7 Protect, relocate or maintain existing active services. When inactive services are 
encountered, cap off in manner approved by authorities having jurisdiction. 

.8 Record locations of maintained, re-routed and abandoned service lines. 

.9 Construct barriers in accordance with Section 01 56 00 - Temporary Barriers and 
Enclosures. 

1.3 CONTRACTOR USE OF PREMISES 

.1 Contractor has use of Site with the following restrictions. 

.2 Use Site for Work, for storage, and for access, limited to the areas indicated on the 
drawings or as directed by Contract Administrator. Co-ordinate use of premises under 
direction of Contract Administrator. Assume full responsibility for protection and 
safekeeping of products under this Contract. 

.3 Obtain and pay for use of additional storage or Work areas needed for operations under 
this Contract. 

1.4 DOCUMENTS REQUIRED

.1 Maintain at job Site, one copy each document as follows: 

.1 Contract Drawings. 
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.2 Specifications. 

.3 Addenda. 

.4 Reviewed Shop Drawings. 

.5 List of Outstanding Shop Drawings. 

.6 Change Orders and all other Modifications to Contract. 

.7 Field Test Reports. 

.8 Copy of Approved Work Schedule. 

.9 Health and Safety Plan and Other Safety Related Documents. 

.10 Other documents as specified. 
 

1.5 CONTRACT DRAWINGS AND SPECIFICATIONS  

.1 Drawings and specifications are complementary each to the other, what is called for by 
one shall be binding as if called for by both. 

.2 Should any discrepancy appear between the drawings and specifications, which leave the 
Contractor in doubt as to the true intent and meaning of the plans, and specifications, the 
Contractor shall obtain a ruling from the Contract Administrator in writing before 
submitting a Bid in accordance with B4. For any ruling to become binding, the Contract 
Administrator must issue the new direction in a published addendum. 

.3 Examine all Contract Documents, including all drawings, specifications and Work of other 
trades to ensure that Work is co-ordinated and satisfactorily carried out without changes 
to the building or Contract value. 

.4 Drawings and specifications to be considered as an integral part of Contract Documents 
and neither drawings nor specifications are to be used alone. Misinterpretation of 
requirements of plans or specifications shall not relieve Contractor of responsibility of 
properly completing Work to approval of Contract Administrator. 

.5 Examine all Contract drawings to ensure Work can be performed without changes to the 
building, or Work, as shown on plans. No allowance will be made later for necessary 
changes, unless notification of interferences has been brought to Contract Administrator’s 
attention, in writing, prior to closing of Bids in accordance  with B4. 

.6 In case of conflict, codes and regulations take precedence over the Contract Documents. 
In no instance reduce the standard or scope of Work or intent established by the drawings 
and specifications by applying any of the codes referred to herein. Any discrepancies 
must be brought to the Contract Administrator’s attention in writing. 

Part 2 Products 

2.1 NOT USED 

.1 Not Used. 

Part 3 Execution 

3.1 NOT USED 

.1 Not Used. 
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END OF SECTION 

 


